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On behalf of the Turtle Mountain Band of Chippewa Indians we respectfully request passage of 
the HB 1536.  
 
The Turtle Mountain Band of Chippewa Indians is the largest Tribe by population in the State 
with a whooping membership of about 32,700. Only about half our membership live on or near 
the reservation in North Central North Dakota. In our governmental capacity we support the 
various government entities of the state in sharing resources. We have constructed a state-of-the-
art firehall in the City of Dunseith, financially contributed to the construction of a new water 
tower in the City of St. John, and supported the school districts on and surrounding the 
reservation with the purchase of chrome books to support distance learning and snow days, along 
with many other projects. 
 
We ask for passage for three reasons: 1.) To acknowledge our children are our most important 
resource for our Tribe; 2.) To honor the government-to-government relationship we share with 
the State of North Dakota; and 3.) To protect the Turtle Mountain Band of Chippewa Indians 
sovereignty and cultural autonomy.  
 
To begin, with many of our members having been dispersed due to relocation policy, allotment 
policy, and generally looking for gainful employment from the Turtle Mountain Band of 
Chippewa’s reservation, we have about half of our Tribe living in the general population of the 
U.S. When our members fall into tough times or experience addiction living outside the 
reservation, our children suffer. We ask for passage so that the placement preferences of Tribal 
members foster or extended for our children will preserve our culture, ties to the Tribe, and  
sovereignty, when they enter the court system. 
 
Moreover, the Tribe and the State of North Dakota continue to enjoy government-to-government 
relationships in numerous ways. We coordinate with the Tribal State Relations committee, 
gaming compacting, tax compacting, administration of various health initiatives, and more. This 
government-to-government relationship is the cornerstone upon which we ask for this legislation. 
 
Finally, Turtle Mountain Band of Chippewa Indians continued existence depends upon our 
children. If our children lack access to our community, culture, values, food, and language our 
autonomy will diminish. With placement with Tribal families and extended relatives we can 
preserve our government and ways of life. 
 
Alysia LaCounte 
Alysia.lacounte@tmbci.org 
(701)477-2600 
 

mailto:Alysia.lacounte@tmbci.org





	Support for HB 1536 LaCounte.pdf
	UTND ICWA Resolution.pdf

